

CONTAINING ALL NOTICES PUBLISHED ONLINE BETWEEN 13 AND 19 FEBRUARY 2017

PRINTED ON 20 FEBRUARY 2017 | NUMBER 7920 PUBLISHED BY AUTHORITY | ESTABLISHED 1665 WWW.THEGAZETTE.CO.UK

Contents

State/138*

Royal family/ Parliament & Assemblies/ Honours & Awards/ Church/

Environment & infrastructure/143*

Health & medicine/

Other Notices/146*

Money/

Companies/147*

People/151*

Terms & Conditions/153*

* Containing all notices published online between 13 and 19 February 2017

STATE

PROCLAMATIONS

BY THE QUEEN A PROCLAMATION DETERMINING THE SPECIFICATIONS AND DESIGN FOR A NEW TWO POUND SILVER COIN ELIZABETH R.

Whereas under section 3(1)(a), (b), (cc), (cd) and (d) of the Coinage Act 1971 We have power, with the advice of Our Privy Council, by Proclamation to determine the denomination, the design and dimensions of coins to be made at Our Mint, to determine the weight and composition of coins other than gold coins or coins of silver of Our Maundy money, and the remedy to be allowed in the making of such coins, and to provide for the manner of measurement of the variation from the standard weight of coins:

And Whereas under section 3(1)(ff) of the Coinage Act 1971 We have power, with the advice of Our Privy Council, by Proclamation to direct that any coin shall be legal tender for the payment of any amount:

And Whereas it appears to Us desirable to order that there should be made at Our Mint a new coin of the denomination of two pounds in silver:

We, therefore, in pursuance of the said section 3(1)(a), (b), (cc), (cd), (d) and (ff), and of all other powers enabling Us in that behalf, do hereby, by and with the advice of Our Privy Council, proclaim, direct and ordain as follows:

TWO POUND COIN

- 1. (1) A new coin of silver of the denomination of two pounds shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 31.21 grammes, a standard diameter of 38.61 millimetres, a standard composition of not less than 999 parts per thousand fine silver, and being circular in shape.
- (2) In the making of the said silver coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight or diameter specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:
- (a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 0.15 grammes; and
- (b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.125 millimetres per coin.
- (3) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of the coin.
- (4) The design of the said silver coin shall be as follows:
- For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "- ELIZABETH II · D · G · REG · F · D · 2 POUNDS", and for the reverse the figure of Britannia standing in a chariot drawn along the seashore by two horses with the inscription "BRITANNIA" and "ONE · OUNCE · FINE · SILVER · 2017". The coin shall have a plain edge and in incuse numbers the inscription "1997 2017".'
- (5) The said silver coin shall be legal tender for the payment of any amount in any part of Our United Kingdom.
- 2. This Proclamation shall come into force on the sixteenth day of February Two thousand and seventeen.

Given at Our Court at Buckingham Palace, this fifteenth day of February in the year of Our Lord Two thousand and seventeen and in the sixty-sixth year of Our Reign.

GOD SAVE THE QUEEN (2712452)

BY THE QUEEN A PROCLAMATION DETERMINING THE SPECIFICATIONS AND DESIGNS FOR FIFTY PENCE COINS COMMEMORATING THE LIFE AND WORK OF BEATRIX POTTER ELIZABETH R.

Whereas under section 3(1)(a), (b), (cc), (cd), (d) and (dd) of the Coinage Act 1971 We have power, with the advice of Our Privy Council, by Proclamation to determine the denomination, the design and dimensions of coins to be made at Our Mint, to determine the weight and composition of coins other than gold coins or coins of silver of Our Maundy money and the remedy to be allowed in the making of such coins, to provide for the manner of measurement of the variation from the standard weight of coins, and to determine the percentage of impurities which such coins may contain:

And Whereas under section 3(1)(ff) of the Coinage Act 1971 We have power, with the advice of Our Privy Council, by Proclamation to direct that any coin shall be legal tender for the payment of any amount:

And Whereas it appears to Us desirable to order that, to commemorate the life and work of Beatrix Potter, there should be made at Our Mint coins of the denomination of fifty pence in silver and in cupro-nickel:

We, therefore, in pursuance of the said section 3(1)(a), (b), (cc), (cd), (d), (dd) and (ff), and of all other powers enabling Us in that behalf, do hereby, by and with the advice of Our Privy Council, proclaim, direct and ordain as follows:

SILVER COIN

- 1. (1) A new coin of silver of the denomination of fifty pence shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 8 grammes, a standard diameter of 27.3 millimetres, a standard composition of 925 parts per thousand fine silver, and being in the shape of an equilateral curve heptagon.
- (2) In the making of the said silver coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight, diameter or composition specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:
- (a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 0.17 grammes;
- (b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.125 millimetres per coin; and
- (c) a variation from the said standard composition of five parts per thousand fine silver.
- (3) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of the coin.
- (4) The said silver coin shall be legal tender for the payment of any amount in any part of Our United Kingdom.

CUPRO-NICKEL COIN

- 2. (1) A new coin of cupro-nickel of the denomination of fifty pence shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 8 grammes, a standard diameter of 27.3 millimetres, a standard composition of seventy-five per centum copper and twenty-five per centum nickel, and being in the shape of an equilateral curve heptagon.
- (2) In the making of the said cupro-nickel coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight, diameter or composition specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:
- (a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 0.35 grammes;
- (b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.125 millimetres per coin; and
- (c) a variation from the said standard composition of two per centum copper and two per centum nickel.
- (3) The said cupro-nickel coin may contain impurities of three-quarters of one per centum.
- (4) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of the coin.
- (5) The said cupro-nickel coin shall be legal tender for the payment of any amount in any part of Our United Kingdom.

DESIGNS OF THE COINS

- 3. The design of the said coins shall be as follows:
- For the obverse impression either Our effigy with the inscription "- ELIZABETH II \cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot F \cdot D \cdot 50 PENCE \cdot 2017" and for the reverse designs either:
- (a) a portrait of Benjamin Bunny with the inscription "BENJAMIN BUNNY";
- (b) a portrait of Mr Jeremy Fisher with the inscription "MR JEREMY FISHER";
- (c) a portrait of Tom Kitten with the inscription "TOM KITTEN"; or
- (d) a depiction of Peter Rabbit running with the inscription "THE TALE OF PETER RABBIT".

The coins shall have a plain edge.'

4. This Proclamation shall come into force on the sixteenth day of February Two thousand and seventeen.

Given at Our Court at Buckingham Palace, this fifteenth day of February in the year of Our Lord Two thousand and seventeen and in the sixty-sixth year of Our Reign.

GOD SAVE THE QUEEN

(2712451)

BY THE QUEEN A PROCLAMATION DETERMINING THE SPECIFICATIONS AND DESIGNS FOR A NEW SERIES OF ONE HUNDRED POUND PLATINUM COINS; AND A NEW SERIES OF TEN POUND SILVER COINS ELIZABETH R.

Whereas under section 3(1)(a), (b), (cc), (cd), (d) and (dd) of the Coinage Act 1971 We have power, with the advice of Our Privy Council, by Proclamation to determine the denomination, the design and dimensions of coins to be made at Our Mint, to determine the weight and composition of coins other than gold coins or coins of silver of Our Maundy money, and the remedy to be allowed in the making of such coins, to provide for the manner of measurement of the variation from the standard weight of coins, and to determine the percentage of impurities which such coins may contain:

And Whereas under section 3(1)(f) and (ff) of the Coinage Act 1971 We have power, with the advice of Our Privy Council, by Proclamation to direct that coins made at Our Mint other than gold, silver, cupronickel and bronze coins shall be current and that any coin shall be legal tender for the payment of any amount:

And Whereas under section 6(2) of the Coinage Act 1971 We have power, with the advice of Our Privy Council, by Proclamation to prescribe the composition of the standard trial plates to be used for determining the justness of coins of any metal other than gold, silver or cupro-nickel:

And Whereas it appears to Us desirable to order that there should be made at Our Mint a new series of coins of the denomination of one hundred pounds in platinum and a new series of coins of the denomination of ten pounds in silver:

We, therefore, in pursuance of the said section 3(1)(a), (b), (cc), (cd), (d), (d), (f) and (ff), the said section 6(2), and of all other powers enabling Us in that behalf, do hereby, by and with the advice of Our Privy Council. proclaim, direct and ordain as follows:

ONE HUNDRED POUND COIN

- 1. (1) A new coin of platinum of the denomination of one hundred pounds shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 31.21 grammes, a standard diameter of 32.69 millimetres and being circular in shape.
- (2) In the making of the said platinum coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight or diameter specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:
- (a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of $0.15\ \mathrm{grammes}$; and
- (b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.125 millimetres per coin.
- (3) The said platinum coin may contain impurities of five-tenths of one per centum.
- (4) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of the coin.
- (5) The composition of the standard trial plates to be used for determining the justness of the said platinum coin shall be pure platinum.
- (6) The design of the said platinum coin shall be as follows:
- 'For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "-ELIZABETH II \cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot F \cdot D \cdot 100 POUNDS", and for the reverse a lion accompanied by a shield depicting Our Royal Arms with the inscription "FINE PLATINUM \cdot 999.5 \cdot 2017 LION OF ENGLAND \cdot 10Z". The coin shall have a grained edge.'

TEN POUND COIN

- 2. (1) A new coin of silver of the denomination of ten pounds shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 311.527 grammes, a standard diameter of 89 millimetres, a standard composition of not less than 999 parts per thousand fine silver, and being circular in shape.
- (2) In the making of the said silver coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight or diameter specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:
- (a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 0.48 grammes; and
- (b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.25 millimetres per
- (3) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of the coin.
- (4) The design of the said silver coin shall be as follows:
- For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "- ELIZABETH II · D · G · REG · F · D · 10 POUNDS", and for the reverse a lion accompanied by a shield depicting Our Royal Arms with the inscription "FINE SILVER · 999.9 · 2017 LION OF ENGLAND · 10OZ". The coin shall have a grained edge.'

- (5) The said silver coin shall be legal tender for payment of any amount in any part of Our United Kingdom.
- 3. This Proclamation shall come into force on the sixteenth day of February Two thousand and seventeen.

Given at Our Court at Buckingham Palace, this fifteenth day of February in the year of Our Lord Two thousand and seventeen and in the sixty-sixth year of Our Reign.

GOD SAVE THE QUEEN

(2712453)

BY THE QUEEN A PROCLAMATION DETERMINING THE SPECIFICATIONS AND DESIGNS FOR A NEW SERIES OF FIVE HUNDRED POUND, ONE HUNDRED POUND, FIFTY POUND, TWENTY-FIVE POUND, TEN POUND, ONE POUND AND FIFTY PENCE GOLD COINS; AND A NEW SERIES OF FIVE HUNDRED POUND, TEN POUND, TWO POUND, ONE POUND, FIFTY PENCE, TWENTY PENCE, TEN PENCE AND FIVE PENCE SILVER COINS; AND A NEW TWENTY-FIVE POUND PLATINUM COIN ELIZABETH R.

Whereas under section 3(1)(a), (b), (c), (cc), (cd), (d) and (dd) of the Coinage Act 1971 We have power, with the advice of Our Privy Council, by Proclamation to determine the denomination, the design and dimensions of coins to be made at Our Mint, to determine the weight and fineness of certain gold coins, the remedy to be allowed in the making of such coins and their least current weight, and to determine the weight and composition of coins other than gold coins or coins of silver of Our Maundy money, and the remedy to be allowed in the making of such coins, to provide for the manner of measurement of the variation from the standard weight of coins, and to determine the percentage of impurities which such coins may contain:

And Whereas under section 3(1)(f) and (ff) of the Coinage Act 1971 We have power, with the advice of Our Privy Council, by Proclamation to direct that coins made at Our Mint other than gold, silver, cupronickel and bronze coins shall be current and that any coin shall be legal tender for the payment of any amount:

And Whereas under section 6(2) of the Coinage Act 1971 We have power, with the advice of Our Privy Council, by Proclamation to prescribe the composition of the standard trial plates to be used for determining the justness of coins of any metal other than gold, silver or cupro-nickel:

And Whereas it appears to Us desirable to order that there should be made at Our Mint a new series of coins of the denominations of five hundred pounds, one hundred pounds, fifty pounds, twenty-five pounds, ten pounds, one pound and fifty pence in gold, and a new series of coins of the denominations of five hundred pounds, ten pounds, two pounds, one pound, fifty pence, twenty pence, ten pence and five pence in silver, and a new twenty-five pound coin in platinum.

We, therefore, in pursuance of the said section 3(1)(a), (b), (c), (cc), (cd), (d), (dd), (f) and (ff), the said section 6(2), and of all other powers enabling Us in that behalf, do hereby, by and with the advice of Our Privy Council, proclaim, direct and ordain as follows:

FIVE HUNDRED POUND COIN

- 1. (1) A new gold coin of the denomination of five hundred pounds shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 156.295 grammes, a standard diameter of 50 millimetres, a millesimal fineness of not less than 999.9, and being circular in shape.
- (2) In the making of the said gold coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight or diameter specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:
- (a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 0.8 grammes; and $\,$
- (b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.125 millimetres per coin.
- (3) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of the coin.
- (4) The least current weight of the said gold coin shall be 154.500 grammes
- (5) The design of the said gold coin shall be as follows:

'For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "- ELIZABETH II \cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot F \cdot D \cdot 500 POUNDS", and for the reverse the figure of Britannia, holding a shield and trident, with her body combined with the United Kingdom and the inscription "BRITANNIA 50Z FINE GOLD 999.9 2017". The coin shall have a grained edge.'

ONE HUNDRED POUND COIN

- 2. (1) A new coin of gold of the denomination of one hundred pounds shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 31.210 grammes, a standard diameter of 32.69 millimetres, a millesimal fineness of not less than 999.9, and being circular in shape.
- (2) In the making of the said gold coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight or diameter specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:
- (a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 0.15 grammes; and
- (b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.125 millimetres per coin.
- (3) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of the coin.
- (4) The least current weight of the said gold coin shall be 31.010 grammes.
- (5) The design of the said gold coin shall be as follows:

For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "- ELIZABETH II \cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot F \cdot D \cdot 100 POUNDS", and for the reverse the figure of Britannia, holding a shield and trident, with her body combined with the United Kingdom and the inscription "BRITANNIA 10Z FINE GOLD 999.9 2017". The coin shall have a grained edge.'

FIFTY POUND COIN

- 3. (1) A new coin of gold of the denomination of fifty pounds shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 15.600 grammes, a standard diameter of 27 millimetres, a millesimal fineness of not less than 999.9, and being circular in shape.
- (2) In the making of the said gold coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight or diameter specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:
- (a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 0.045 grammes; and
- (b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.125 millimetres per coin.
- (3) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of the coin.
- (4) The least current weight of the said gold coin shall be 15.505 grammes.
- (5) The design of the said gold coin shall be as follows:

For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "- ELIZABETH II \cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot F \cdot D \cdot 50 POUNDS", and for the reverse the figure of Britannia, holding a shield and trident, with her body combined with the United Kingdom and the inscription "BRITANNIA 1/2OZ FINE GOLD 999.9 2017". The coin shall have a grained edge.'

TWENTY-FIVE POUND COIN

- 4. (1) A new coin of gold of the denomination of twenty-five pounds shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 7.800 grammes, a standard diameter of 22 millimetres, a millesimal fineness of not more than 999.9, and being circular in shape.
- (2) In the making of the said gold coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight or diameter specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:
- (a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 0.025 grammes; and
- (b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.125 millimetres per coin.
- (3) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of the coin.(4) The least current weight of the said gold coin shall be 7.750
- (4) The least current weight of the said gold coin shall be 7.750 grammes.
- (5) The design of the said gold coin shall be as follows:

For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "- ELIZABETH II \cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot F \cdot D \cdot 25 POUNDS", and for the reverse the figure of Britannia, holding a shield and trident, with her body combined with the United Kingdom and the inscription "BRITANNIA 1/4OZ FINE GOLD 999.9 2017". The coin shall have a grained edge.'

TEN POUND COIN

- 5. (1) A new coin of gold of the denomination of ten pounds shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 3.130 grammes, a standard diameter of 16.5 millimetres, a millesimal fineness of not less than 999.9, and being circular in shape.
- (2) In the making of the said gold coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight or diameter specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:
- (a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of $0.020 \ \mathrm{grammes}$; and

- (3) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of the coin.
- (4) The least current weight of the said gold coin shall be 3.110 grammes.
- (5) The design of the said gold coin shall be as follows:

For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "- ELIZABETH II \cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot F \cdot D \cdot 10 POUNDS", and for the reverse the figure of Britannia, holding a shield and trident, with her body combined with the United Kingdom and the inscription "BRITANNIA 1/100Z FINE GOLD 999.9 2017". The coin shall have a grained edge.'

ONE POUND COIN

- 6. (1) A new coin of gold of the denomination of one pound shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 1.580 grammes, a standard diameter of 12 millimetres, a millesimal fineness of not less than 999.9, and being circular in shape.
- (2) In the making of the said gold coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight or diameter specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:
- (a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 0.020 grammes; and
- (b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.125 millimetres per coin.
- (3) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of the coin.
- (4) The least current weight of the said gold coin shall be 1.560 grammes.
- (5) The design of the said gold coin shall be as follows:

For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "- ELIZABETH II \cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot F \cdot D \cdot 1 POUND", and for the reverse the figure of Britannia, holding a shield and trident, with her body combined with the United Kingdom and the inscription "BRITANNIA 1/200Z FINE GOLD 999.9 2017". The coin shall have a grained edge.'

FIFTY PENCE COIN

- 7. (1) A new coin of gold of the denomination of fifty pence shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 0.8 grammes, a standard diameter of 8 millimetres, a millesimal fineness of not less than 999.9, and being circular in shape.
- (2) In the making of the said gold coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight or diameter specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:
- (a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 0.015 grammes; and
- (b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.125 millimetres per coin.
- (3) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of the coin.
- (4) The least current weight of the said gold coin shall be 0.65 grammes.
- (5) The design of the said gold coin shall be as follows:

For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "- ELIZABETH II \cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot F \cdot D \cdot 50 PENCE", and for the reverse the figure of Britannia, holding a shield and trident, with her body combined with the United Kingdom and the inscription "BRITANNIA 1/400Z FINE GOLD 999.9 2017". The coin shall have a grained edge.'

FIVE HUNDRED POUND COIN

- 8. (1) A new coin of silver of the denomination of five hundred pounds shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 1005 grammes, a standard diameter of 100 millimetres, a standard composition of not less than 999 parts per thousand fine silver, and being circular in shape.
- (2) In the making of the said silver coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight or diameter specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:
- (a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 5 grammes; and
- (b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.25 millimetres per coin.
- (3) The variation from the standard weight will be measured by weighing each coin separately.
- (4) The design of the said silver coin shall be as follows:

For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "- ELIZABETH II \cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot F \cdot D \cdot 500 POUNDS", and for the reverse the figure of Britannia, holding a shield and trident, with her body combined with the United Kingdom and the inscription "BRITANNIA KILO FINE SILVER 999 2017". The coin shall have a grained edge.'

(5) The said silver coin shall be legal tender for payment of any amount in any part of Our United Kingdom.

TEN POUND COIN

- 9. (1) A new coin of silver of the denomination of ten pounds shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 156.295 grammes, a standard diameter of 65 millimetres, a standard composition of not less than 999 parts per thousand fine silver, and being circular in shape
- (2) In the making of the said silver coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight or diameter specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:
- (a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of $0.85\ \mathrm{grammes};$ and
- (b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.125 millimetres per coin.
- (3) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of the coin.
- (4) The design of the said silver coin shall be as follows:
- For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "- ELIZABETH II \cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot F \cdot D \cdot 10 POUNDS", and for the reverse the figure of Britannia, holding a shield and trident, with her body combined with the United Kingdom and the inscription "BRITANNIA 50Z FINE SILVER 999 2017". The coin shall have a grained edge.'
- (5) The said silver coin shall be legal tender for payment of any amount in any part of Our United Kingdom.

TWO POUND COIN

- 10. (1) A new coin of silver of the denomination of two pounds shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 31.210 grammes, a standard diameter of 38.61 millimetres, a standard composition of not less than 999 parts per thousand fine silver, and being circular in shape.
- (2) In the making of the said silver coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight or diameter specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:
- (a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 0.15 grammes; and
- (b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.125 millimetres per coin.
- (3) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of the coin.
- (4) The design of the said silver coin shall be as follows:
- For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "- ELIZABETH II · D · G · REG · F · D · 2 POUNDS", and for the reverse the figure of Britannia, holding a shield and trident, with her body combined with the United Kingdom and the inscription "BRITANNIA 10Z FINE SILVER 999 2017". The coin shall have a grained edge.'
- (5) The said silver coin shall be legal tender for payment of any amount in any part of Our United Kingdom.

ONE POUND COIN

- 11. (1) A new coin of silver of the denomination of one pound shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 15.710 grammes, a standard diameter of 27 millimetres, a standard composition of not less than 999 parts per thousand fine silver, and being circular in shape.
- (2) In the making of the said silver coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight or diameter specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:
- (a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 0.160 grammes; and $\,$
- (b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.125 millimetres per coin.
- (3) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of the coin.
- (4) The design of the said silver coin shall be as follows:
- For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "- ELIZABETH II \cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot F \cdot D \cdot 1 POUND", and for the reverse the figure of Britannia, holding a shield and trident, with her body combined with the United Kingdom and the inscription "BRITANNIA 1/2OZ FINE SILVER 999 2017". The coin shall have a grained edge.'
- (5) The said silver coin shall be legal tender for payment of any amount in any part of Our United Kingdom.

FIFTY PENCE COIN

- 12. (1) A new coin of silver of the denomination of fifty pence shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 7.860 grammes, a standard diameter of 22 millimetres, a standard composition of not less than 999 parts per thousand fine silver, and being circular in shape.
- (2) In the making of the said silver coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight or diameter specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:
- (a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of $0.080 \ \mathrm{grammes}$; and
- (b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.125 millimetres per coin.
- (3) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of the coin.
- (4) The design of the said silver coin shall be as follows:
- 'For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "- ELIZABETH II \cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot F \cdot D \cdot 50 PENCE", and for the reverse the figure of Britannia, holding a shield and trident, with her body combined with the United Kingdom and the inscription "BRITANNIA 1/4OZ FINE SILVER 999 2017". The coin shall have a grained edge.'
- (5) The said silver coin shall be legal tender for payment of any amount in any part of Our United Kingdom.

TWENTY PENCE COIN

- 13. (1) A new coin of silver of the denomination of twenty pence shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 3.150 grammes, a standard diameter of 16.50 millimetres, a standard composition of not less than 999 parts per thousand fine silver, and being circular in shape.
- (2) In the making of the said silver coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight or diameter specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:
- (a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 0.035 grammes; and
- (b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.125 millimetres per coin.
- (3) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of the coin.
- (4) The design of the said silver coin shall be as follows:
- 'For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "- ELIZABETH II \cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot F \cdot D \cdot 20 PENCE", and for the reverse the figure of Britannia, holding a shield and trident, with her body combined with the United Kingdom and the inscription "BRITANNIA 1/100Z FINE SILVER 999 2017". The coin shall have a grained edge.'
- (5) The said silver coin shall be legal tender for payment of any amount in any part of Our United Kingdom.

TEN PENCE COIN

- 14. (1) A new coin of silver of the denomination of ten pence shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 1.580 grammes, a standard diameter of 12 millimetres, a standard composition of not less than 999 parts per thousand fine silver, and being circular in shape.
- (2) In the making of the said silver coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight or diameter specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:
- (a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 0.025 grammes; and
- (3) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of the coin.
- (4) The design of the said silver coin shall be as follows:
- 'For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "- ELIZABETH II \cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot F \cdot D \cdot 10 PENCE", and for the reverse the figure of Britannia, holding a shield and trident, with her body combined with the United Kingdom and the inscription "BRITANNIA 1/20OZ FINE SILVER 999 2017". The coin shall have a grained edge.'
- (5) The said silver coin shall be legal tender for payment of any amount in any part of Our United Kingdom.

FIVE PENCE COIN

- 15. (1) A new coin of silver of the denomination of five pence shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 0.8 grammes, a standard diameter of 8 millimetres, a standard composition of not less than 999 parts per thousand fine silver, and being circular in shape.
- (2) In the making of the said silver coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight or diameter specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:

- (a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 0.015 grammes; and
- (b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.125 millimetres per coin.
- (3) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample of not more than one kilogram of the coin.
- (4) The design of the said silver coin shall be as follows:
- For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "- ELIZABETH II \cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot F \cdot D \cdot 5 PENCE", and for the reverse the figure of Britannia, holding a shield and trident, with her body combined with the United Kingdom and the inscription "BRITANNIA 1/40OZ FINE SILVER 999 2017". The coin shall have a grained edge.' (5) The said silver coin shall be legal tender for payment of any amount in any part of Our United Kingdom.

TWENTY-FIVE POUND COIN

- 16. (1) A new coin of platinum of the denomination of twenty-five pounds shall be made, being a coin of a standard weight of 7.846 grammes, a standard diameter of 20 millimetres and being circular in shape.
- (2) In the making of the said platinum coin a remedy (that is, a variation from the standard weight or diameter specified above) shall be allowed of an amount not exceeding the following, that is to say:
- (a) a variation from the said standard weight of an amount per coin of 0.075 grammes; and $\,$
- (b) a variation from the said standard diameter of 0.125 millimetres per coin.
- (3) The said platinum coin may contain impurities of five-tenths of one per centum.
- (4) The variation from the standard weight will be measured as the average of a sample not more than one kilogram of the coin.
- (5) The composition of the standard trial plates to be used for determining the justness of the said platinum coin shall be pure platinum.
- (6) The design of the said platinum coin shall be as follows:
- For the obverse impression Our effigy with the inscription "- ELIZABETH II \cdot D \cdot G \cdot REG \cdot F \cdot D \cdot 25 POUNDS", and for the reverse the figure of Britannia, holding a shield and trident, with her body combined with the United Kingdom and the inscription "BRITANNIA 1/4OZ PLATINUM 999.5 2017". The coin shall have a grained edge.'
- (7) The said platinum coin shall be legal tender for payment of any amount in any part of Our United Kingdom.
- 17. This Proclamation shall come into force on the sixteenth day of February Two thousand and seventeen.
- Given at Our Court at Buckingham Palace, this fifteenth day of February in the year of Our Lord Two thousand and seventeen and in the sixty-sixth year of Our Reign.

GOD SAVE THE QUEEN

(2712454)

ENVIRONMENT & INFRASTRUCTURE

ENERGY

THE FOLLOW TERMS

BALLYRAINE GROUP LIMITED TAKE NOTICE THAT BALLYRAINE GROUP LIMITED HAS APPLIED FOR A PRIVATE ELECTRICITY SUPPLY LICENCE IN

- 1. Full name of the applicant: Ballyraine Group Limited.
- 2. Address of the applicant(s) or, in the case of a body corporate, the registered or principal office: 50 Bedford Street, Belfast, Northern Ireland, BT2 7FW
- 3. Where the applicant is a company, the full names of the current Directors and the company's registered number: Neil Thomas Mitchell. Registered Number:NI643763
- 4. Where a holding of 20 per cent or more of the shares (see Note) of an applicant is held by a body corporate or partnership or an incorporated association carrying on a trade or business with or without a view to profit, the name(s) and address(es) of the holder(s) of such shares shall be provided: Not Applicable.
- 5. Desired date from which the license is to take effect 30th April 20176. A list of the names and addresses of customers to be supplied: All premises within Northern Ireland
- 7. A statement of the extent (if any) to which the applicant considers it necessary for powers under Schedule 3 (compulsory acquisition of land etc.) and under Schedule 4 (other powers etc) to the Order to be given through the licence for which he is applying, together with a statement of any specific purposes for which those powers are felt to be necessary: Not Applicable.
- 8. Details of any licences held, applied for or being applied for by the applicant in respect of the generation, transmission or supply of electricity: Not Applicable.

Neil Mitchell (2717284)

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

ENCIRC GLASS LTD

PUBLIC NOTIFICATION OF A SUBSTANTIAL VARIATION APPLICATION MADE UNDER REGULATION 17 OF THE POLLUTION PREVENTION AND CONTROL (INDUSTRIAL EMISSIONS) REGULATIONS (NORTHERN IRELAND) 2013 INTEGRATED POLLUTION AND CONTROL

NOTICE is hereby given that Encirc Glass Ltd has applied to the Chief Inspector to substantially vary an Integrated Pollution Prevention and Control (IPPC) Permit to operate an installation producing glass bottles. The installation is located at Tonymore, Derrylin, County Fermanagh, BT92 9DD, Northern Ireland.

The substantial variation application contains all particulars as required by the Regulations including a description of foreseeable significant effects of emissions from the installation on the environment.

A copy of the application is available for public inspection free of charge between the hours of 09:30 – 12:00 and 14:00 – 15:30 at Northern Ireland Environment Agency, Klondyke Building, Cormac Avenue, Gasworks Business Park, Lower Ormeau Road, Belfast, BT7 2JA and Fermanagh & Omagh District Council, Enniskillen Townhall, 2 Townhall Street, Enniskillen, County Fermanagh, BT74 7BA. In addition, members of the public who wish to obtain a copy of the relevant information contained in the register can do so upon the payment of a reasonable charge to cover the cost of photocopying.

Written representations about the application may be sent to the Chief Inspector of the Industrial Pollution & Radiochemical Inspectorate, Northern Ireland Environment Agency, (address as above), within 42 days from the date of this publication. All representations will be placed on the public register unless a representation contains a written request to the contrary. If there is such a request, the register will only include a statement that there has been such a request. (2717286)

FOREST SERVICE

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT ASSESSMENT

Forest Service, an Agency of the Department of Agriculture, Environment and Rural Affairs has provided opinions on the following projects in respect of the Environmental Impact Assessment (Forestry) Regulations (Northern Ireland) 2006.

Reference Defor 16/17-08 Project type Deforestation

Location Kilroot, Newtownbutler, Co.

Fermanagh
Grid Reference H 451 255
Area 3.0ha

Project description Conversion to agricultural land
Opinion Not relevant. There are no
significant environmental effects

Reference Defor 16/17-09 Project type Deforestation

Location Drumherney, Keady, Co. Armagh

Grid Reference H 824 269 Area 1.05ha

Project description Extension of service station

forecourt

Opinion Not relevant. There are no significant environmental effects

Maps showing the extent of the projects have been placed on www.daera-ni.gov.uk/topics/forestry. Further information may be obtained by contacting Grants and Regulations Branch at 028 6634 3165 or by emailing customer.forestservice@daera-ni.gov.uk. Any person wishing to comment on the likely environmental effects of the above projects may do so in writing by 17/03/17 to Forest Service, Grants and Regulations Branch, Inishkeen House, Killyhevlin, Enniskillen, Co. Fermanagh BT74 4EJ or by emailing customer.forestservice@daera-ni.gov.uk (2714078)

Property & land

PROPERTY DISCLAIMERS

CSO Ref: CCJ-3661

NOTICE OF COMMON LAW DISCLAIMER

1. In this Notice the following shall apply: Bankrupt's Name: Neil James Campbell Date of Bankruptcy: 28 September 2016

Property: Freehold interest and all tenancy agreements and furniture contained therein 9 St Patricks Road, Ballymoney BT53 6JG

Folio Number: AN104554

Treasury Solicitor: The Solicitor for the Affairs of Her Majesty's Treasury of One Kemble Street, London WC2B 4TS (DX123140 Kingsway).

2. The Treasury Solicitor as nominee for the Crown in whom the bankrupt's share of the above property vested when the Official Receiver, acting as Trustee, disclaimed all his interest in the property pursuant to Article 288 of the Insolvency (Northern Ireland) Order 1989, hereby disclaims the Crown's title (if any) in the bankrupt's share of the Property, the vesting of the Property having come to the Treasury Solicitor's notice on 2 December 2016.

Dated 2nd day of February 2017 Assistant Treasury Solicitor

(Section 3 Treasury Solicitor Act 1876)

(2716531)

CSO Ref: CCJ-3678

NOTICE OF COMMON LAW DISCLAIMER

1. In this Notice the following shall apply:

Bankrupt's Name: Keith Tennent McBride Hunter

Date of Bankruptcy: 14 September 2016

Property: Leasehold interest and all tenancy agreements and furniture contained therein 3a Rathmullan Drive, Newtownards, County Down, BT23 4QE

Folio Number: DN138850L

Treasury Solicitor: The Solicitor for the Affairs of Her Majesty's Treasury of One Kemble Street, London WC2B 4TS (DX123140 Kingsway).

2. The Treasury Solicitor as nominee for the Crown in whom the above property vested when the Official Receiver, acting as Trustee, disclaimed all his interest in the property pursuant to Article 288 of the Insolvency (Northern Ireland) Order 1989, hereby disclaims the Crown's title (if any) in the Property, the vesting of the Property having come to the Treasury Solicitor's notice on 7 December 2016.

Dated 2nd day of February 2017 Assistant Treasury Solicitor

(Section 3 Treasury Solicitor Act 1876) (2716532)

CSO Ref: CCJ-3729

NOTICE OF COMMON LAW DISCLAIMER

1. In this Notice the following shall apply: Bankrupt's Name: Claire Fleming Date of Bankruptcy: 7 March 2016

Property: Freehold interest and all tenancy agreements and furniture

contained therein 42b Largy Road, Crumlin, BT29 4RN

Folio Number: AN115423

Treasury Solicitor: The Solicitor for the Affairs of Her Majesty's Treasury of One Kemble Street, London WC2B 4TS (DX123140 Kingsway).

2. The Treasury Solicitor as nominee for the Crown in whom the bankrupt's share of the above property vested when the Official Receiver, acting as Trustee, disclaimed all his interest in the property pursuant to Article 288 of the Insolvency (Northern Ireland) Order 1989, hereby disclaims the Crown's title (if any) in the bankrupt's share of the Property, the vesting of the Property having come to the Treasury Solicitor's notice on 19 January 2017.

Dated 7th day of February 2017 Assistant Treasury Solicitor

(Section 3 Treasury Solicitor Act 1876) (2716533)

CSO Ref: CCJ-3379

NOTICE OF COMMON LAW DISCLAIMER

1. In this Notice the following shall apply: Bankrupt's Name: Kieran McElvanna Date of Bankruptcy: 12 January 2016

Property: Leasehold interest and all tenancy agreements and furniture

contained therein: 4 Fruithill Court, Belfast, BT11 8FZ

Folio Number: An128704L

Treasury Solicitor: The Solicitor for the Affairs of Her Majesty's Treasury of One Kemble Street, London WC2B 4TS (DX123140 Kingsway).

2. The Treasury Solicitor as nominee for the Crown in whom the above property vested when the Official Receiver, acting as Trustee, disclaimed all his interest in the property pursuant to Article 288 of the Insolvency (Northern Ireland) Order 1989, hereby disclaims the Crown's title (if any) in the Property, the vesting of the Property having come to the Treasury Solicitor's notice on 8 December 2016.

Dated 2nd day of February 2017 Assistant Treasury Solicitor

(Section 3 Treasury Solicitor Act 1876) (2716534)

CSO Ref: CCJ-3648

NOTICE OF COMMON LAW DISCLAIMER

1. In this Notice the following shall apply:

Bankrupts' Names: Mary Quinn &

Patrick Quinn

Date of Bankruptcy: 8 January 2016

Property: Freehold interest and all tenancy agreements and furniture contained therein 29 Abbot Crescent Newtownards, County Down, BT23 8UD

Folio Number: DN45401

Treasury Solicitor: The Solicitor for the Affairs of Her Majesty's Treasury of One Kemble Street, London WC2B 4TS (DX123140 Kingsway).

2. The Treasury Solicitor as nominee for the Crown in whom the bankrupt's share of the above property vested when the Official Receiver, acting as Trustee, disclaimed all his interest in the property pursuant to Article 288 of the Insolvency (Northern Ireland) Order 1989, hereby disclaims the Crown's title (if any) in the bankrupt's share of the Property, the vesting of the Property having come to the Treasury Solicitor's notice on 29 November 2016.

Dated 2nd day of February 2017

Assistant Treasury Solicitor (Section 3 Treasury Solicitor Act 1876)

(2716535)

CSO Ref: CCJ-3739

NOTICE OF COMMON LAW DISCLAIMER

1. In this Notice the following shall apply: Bankrupt's Name: Peter Joseph O'Halloran Date of Bankruptcy: 13 September 2016

Property: Leasehold interest and all tenancy agreements and furniture contained therein 6B Creighton Manor, Dunmurry, Belfast, BT17 0LF

Folio Number: AN64964L

Treasury Solicitor: The Solicitor for the Affairs of Her Majesty's Treasury of One Kemble Street, London WC2B 4TS (DX123140 Kingsway).

2. The Treasury Solicitor as nominee for the Crown in whom the above property vested when the Official Receiver, acting as Trustee, disclaimed all his interest in the property pursuant to Article 288 of the Insolvency (Northern Ireland) Order 1989, hereby disclaims the Crown's title (if any) in the Property, the vesting of the Property having come to the Treasury Solicitor's notice on 16 January 2017.

Dated 7th day of February 2017 Assistant Treasury Solicitor

(Section 3 Treasury Solicitor Act 1876)

(2716536)

CSO Ref: CCJ-3568

NOTICE OF COMMON LAW DISCLAIMER

1. In this Notice the following shall apply: Bankrupt's Name: Jayne Doherty Date of Bankruptcy: 17 November 2010

Property: Freehold interest and all tenancy agreements and furniture contained therein Castedillon Estate, 88 Portadown Road, Armagh, BT61 9N.I

Folio Number: AR108479

Treasury Solicitor: The Solicitor for the Affairs of Her Majesty's Treasury of One Kemble Street, London WC2B 4TS (DX123140 Kingsway).

2. The Treasury Solicitor as nominee for the Crown in whom the bankrupt's share of the above property vested when the Official Receiver, acting as Trustee, disclaimed all his interest in the property pursuant to Article 288 of the Insolvency (Northern Ireland) Order 1989, hereby disclaims the Crown's title (if any) in the bankrupt's share of the Property, the vesting of the Property having come to the Treasury Solicitor's notice on 13 September 2016.

Dated 1st day of February 2017 Assistant Treasury Solicitor

(Section 3 Treasury Solicitor Act 1876)

(2716537)

CSO Ref: CCJ-3660

NOTICE OF COMMON LAW DISCLAIMER

1. In this Notice the following shall apply: Bankrupt's Name: Fionnuala Rice-Kelly aka Rice Date of Bankruptcy: 13 September 2016

Property: Freehold interest and all tenancy agreements and furniture contained therein 22 Comber Road Killyleagh County Down BT30 907

Folio Number: DN129764

Treasury Solicitor: The Solicitor for the Affairs of Her Majesty's Treasury of One Kemble Street, London WC2B 4TS (DX123140 Kingsway).

2. The Treasury Solicitor as nominee for the Crown in whom the bankrupt's share of the above property vested when the Official Receiver, acting as Trustee, disclaimed all his interest in the property pursuant to Article 288 of the Insolvency (Northern Ireland) Order 1989, hereby disclaims the Crown's title (if any) in the bankrupt's share of the Property, the vesting of the Property having come to the Treasury Solicitor's notice on 28 November 2016.

Dated 21st day of February 2017

Assistant Treasury Solicitor

(Section 3 Treasury Solicitor Act 1876)

(2716538)

CSO Ref: CCJ-3474

NOTICE OF COMMON LAW DISCLAIMER

1. In this Notice the following shall apply:

Bankrupt's Name: Kieran King

Date of Bankruptcy: 24 September 2010

Property: Leasehold interest and all tenancy agreements and furniture

contained therein Folio Number: AR103258

Treasury Solicitor: The Solicitor for the Affairs of Her Majesty's Treasury of One Kemble Street, London WC2B 4TS (DX123140 Kingsway)

2. The Treasury Solicitor as nominee for the Crown in whom the bankrupt's share of the above property vested when the Official Receiver, acting as Trustee, disclaimed all his interest in the property pursuant to Article 288 of the Insolvency (Northern Ireland) Order 1989, hereby disclaims the Crown's title (if any) in the bankrupt's share of the property, the vesting of the Property having come to the Treasury Solicitor's notice on 23 June 2016.

Dated 1st day of February 2017 Assistant Treasury Solicitor

(Section 3 Treasury Solicitor Act 1876)

(2716539)

CSO Ref: CCJ-3736

NOTICE OF COMMON LAW DISCLAIMER

1. In this Notice the following shall apply: Bankrupt's Name: Stephen John Derek Stewart Date of Bankruptcy: 22 November 2016

Property: Leasehold interest and all tenancy agreements and furniture contained therein 23 Portland Road Larne BT40 1DH

Folio Number: AN132123L

Treasury Solicitor: The Solicitor for the Affairs of Her Majesty's Treasury of One Kemble Street, London WC2B 4TS (DX123140 Kingsway).

2. The Treasury Solicitor as nominee for the Crown in whom the above property vested when the Official Receiver, acting as Trustee, disclaimed all his interest in the property pursuant to Article 288 of the Insolvency (Northern Ireland) Order 1989, hereby disclaims the Crown's title (if any) in the Property, the vesting of the Property having come to the Treasury Solicitor's notice on 20 January 2017.

Dated 7th day of February 2017 Assistant Treasury Solicitor

(Section 3 Treasury Solicitor Act 1876)

(2716540)

Roads & highways

ROAD RESTRICTIONS

DEPARTMENT FOR INFRASTRUCTURE STATUTORY RULE NI

The Roads (Miscellaneous Provisions) (2010 Act) (Commencement No. 1) Order (Northern Ireland) 2017 The Department for Infrastructure has made a Statutory Rule entitled The Roads (Miscellaneous Provisions) (2010 Act) (Commencement No. 1) Order (Northern Ireland) 2017 (2017 No. 34 (C. 3)) which comes into operation on 4th September 2017.

The Rule will commence provisions of the Roads (Miscellaneous Provisions) Act (Northern Ireland) 2010 ("the 2010 Act") which authorise a relevant authority to prohibit or restrict the use of public roads in connection with special events.

Copies of the Rule may be obtained from the Department at Clarence Court, 10-18 Adelaide Street, Belfast or viewed online at http://www.legislation.gov.uk/nisr (2714075)

OTHER NOTICES

COMPANY LAW SUPPLEMENT

The Company Law Supplement details information notified to, or by, the Registrar of Companies. The Company Law Supplement to *The London, Belfast and Edinburgh Gazette* is published weekly on a Tuesday.

These supplements are available to view at https://www.thegazette.co.uk/browse-publications.

Alternatively use the search and filter feature which can be found here https://www.thegazette.co.uk/all-notices on the company number and/or name. (2714081)

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, PURSUANT TO SECTIONS 1064 AND 1077 OF THE COMPANIES ACT 2006, THAT IN RESPECT OF THE UNDERMENTIONED COMPANY NOTICE OF APPOINTMENT OF A LIQUIDATOR WAS REGISTERED RECEIVED BY ME ON 14/02/2017 AND REGISTERED ON 15/02/2017

NI044555 K.B. DEVELOPMENTS LIMITED HELEN SHILLIDAY

REGISTRAR OF COMPANIES

(2717285)

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, PURSUANT TO SECTIONS 1064 AND 1077 OF THE COMPANIES ACT 2006, THAT IN RESPECT OF THE UNDERMENTIONED COMPANY NOTICE OF APPOINTMENT OF A LIQUIDATOR WAS REGISTERED RECEIVED BY ME ON 14/02/2017 AND REGISTERED ON 15/02/2017

NI605873 E AND D REALISATIONS LIMITED HEI EN SHILLIDAY

REGISTRAR OF COMPANIES

(2717290)

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, PURSUANT TO SECTIONS 1064 AND 1077 OF THE COMPANIES ACT 2006, THAT IN RESPECT OF THE UNDERMENTIONED COMPANY NOTICE OF APPOINTMENT OF A LIQUIDATOR WAS REGISTERED RECEIVED BY ME ON 10/02/2017 AND REGISTERED ON 13/02/2017

NI043258 CHANDNI TRADERS LIMITED

HELEN SHILLIDAY

REGISTRAR OF COMPANIES

(2714079)

ENFORCEMENT OF JUDGMENTS OFFICE NOTICE OF GRANT OF A CERTIFICATE OF UNENFORCEABILITY RULE 83 OF THE JUDGMENTS ENFORCEMENT RULES (NI) 1981 13-02-2017

Debto	Case	Fore	Surn	Addr	Addr	Post	Occ	Amo	Certifi
r Num	Num	nam	ame	ess	ess	code	upati	unt	cate
		es		Line	Line		on	Reco	Date
				1	3			vera	
								ble	
								'£'	
1078	C/-	CIAR	MCA	7B	LON	BT48	UNE	1166	09-
131	10/-	AN	DAM	BAR	DON	8JQ	MPL	.39	Feb-1
	1136		S	ONE	DER		OYE		7
	9			T	RY		D		
				STR					
				FFT					

(2714080)

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, PURSUANT TO SECTIONS 1064 AND 1077 OF THE COMPANIES ACT 2006, THAT IN RESPECT OF THE UNDERMENTIONED COMPANY NOTICE OF APPOINTMENT OF A LIQUIDATOR WAS REGISTERED RECEIVED BY ME ON 10/02/2017 AND REGISTERED ON 13/02/2017

NI008158 BURNS, OWENS & COMPANY (AGENCIES) LIMITED HELEN SHILLIDAY

REGISTRAR OF COMPANIES

(2714083)

DEPARTMENT FOR COMMUNITIES PENSIONS (NO. 2) ACT (NORTHERN IRELAND) 2008 THE OCCUPATIONAL AND PERSONAL PENSION SCHEMES (AUTOMATIC ENROLMENT) (AMENDMENT) REGULATIONS (NORTHERN IRELAND) 2017

The Department for Communities has made a Statutory Rule entitled "The Occupational and Personal Pension Schemes (Automatic Enrolment) (Amendment) Regulations (Northern Ireland) 2017" (S.R. 2017 No. 38), which comes into operation on 6 March 2017.

The Rule makes a technical amendment to the Occupational and Personal Pension Schemes (Automatic Enrolment) Regulations (Northern Ireland) 2010 to create a further exception to the automatic enrolment employer duties in consequence of the Finance Act 2016 which introduced a further HMRC tax protection.

Copies of the Rule may be purchased from the Stationery Office at www.tsoshop.co.uk or by contacting TSO Customer Services on 0333 202 5070 or viewed online at http://www.legislation.gov.uk/nisr.

(2714076)

COMPANIES

Dated this 17 February 2017 DWJ McClean Liquidator

(2717293)

Corporate insolvency

NOTICES OF DIVIDENDS

NOTICE OF INTENDED DIVIDEND MICHAEL FLEVILLE & SONS PLANT HIRE LTD

IN LIQUIDATION

NI056550

In the matter of Michael Fleville & Sons Plant Hire Ltd - in Liquidation, formerly trading from 53 Derrytrasna Road, Lurgan, Craigavon, BT66 6NW, as a plant hire business.

Notice is hereby given that I intend to declare a first and final distribution to creditors of the above named company within the period of four months from the last date of proving.

The last date for creditors to prove their claim in order to participate in the dividend is 17 March 2017. Creditors should send details of their claim together with supporting documentation to my office.

Dated: 16 February 2017 PJG Recovery (NI) Limited 9 Gibson's Lane, Newtownards BT23 4LJ

(2717288)

Creditors' voluntary liquidation

APPOINTMENT OF LIQUIDATORS

Company Number: NI605873

Name of Company: E AND D REALISATIONS LIMITED

Previous Name of Company: English and Drummond Limited Nature of Business: Architects and Planners

Type of Liquidation: Creditors' Voluntary Liquidation

Registered office: 26-28 Bishop Street, Londonderry/Derry BT48 6PP Principal trading address: 5 Point Street, Larne, Antrim BT40 1HY Liquidator's name and address: Dorothy Avice Brown of Even Keel Financial Limited, 26-28 Bishop Street, Londonderry/Derry BT48 6PP Office Holder Number: 9383.

Date of Appointment: 9 February 2017 By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors

Further information about this case is available from the offices of Even Keel Financial Limited on 028 7187 8141 dorothy@evenkeelfinancial.co.uk. (2714507)

FINAL MEETINGS

IN THE MATTER OF THE INSOLVENCY (NI) ORDER 1989 AND IN THE MATTER OF

T. C. AGENCIES LTD

IN LIQUIDATION (IN CREDITORS VOLUNTARY LIQUIDATION)

(Company Number NI046091) Registered in Northern Ireland

Notice convening final meeting of members / creditors

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, pursuant to Article 92 of THE INSOLVENCY (NORTHERN IRELAND) ORDER 1989, that a final meeting of the members of the above named company will be held at 11.00am on 23 March 2017 at the offices of Baker Tilly Mooney Moore, 17 Clarendon Road, Clarendon Dock, Belfast BT1 3BG, to be followed at 11.30am by a final meeting of creditors for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the company disposed of and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of.

A member or creditor entitled to attend and vote at the meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in his place. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a member or creditor. Proxy forms must be lodged with the Liquidator at the office of Baker Tilly Mooney Moore, 17 Clarendon Road, Clarendon Dock, Belfast BT1 3BG no later than 12 noon on the preceding day.

MEETINGS OF CREDITORS

DANESHILL PROPERTIES LIMITED

(Company Number NI024092) Trading Name: NEVADA BOB'S

Principal trading address: Formerly Trading from: 46 Boucher Crescent Belfast, BT12 6HU

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN pursuant to Article 84 of the INSOLVENCY (NORTHERN IRELAND) ORDER 1989, that a meeting of the creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of McKeague Morgan & Company, 27 College Gardens, Belfast BT9 6BS, on Wednesday 8th March 2017 at 11.00 am for the purposes mentioned in Articles 85 to 87 of the said Order.

A list of names and addresses of the company's creditors may be inspected free of charge at the offices of McKeague Morgan & Company, Chartered Accountants, on the two business days immediately preceding the meeting between the hours of 10.00am and 4.00pm.

Creditors wishing to vote at the meeting must (unless they are individual creditors attending in person) lodge their proxies at the offices of McKeague Morgan & Company, Chartered Accountants, 27 College Gardens, Belfast BT9 6BS, no later than 12.00 noon on the 7th March 2017. Proofs may be lodged at any time prior to voting at the creditors meeting.

By Order of the Board M. Sheppard, Director 17th February 2017

(2717294)

IN THE MATTER OF

THE INSOLVENCY (NORTHERN IRELAND) ORDER 1989 AND IN THE MATTER OF

GENIE MACS LIMITED

(Company Number NI063609)

Registered office: 5-16 Castle Street, Belfast, BT1 1HB

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Article 84 of the INSOLVENCY (NORTHERN IRELAND) ORDER 1989, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Gildernew & Co., 27 Market Square, Dungannon, BT70 1JD, on 1st March 2017 at 10.30am for the purposes mentioned in Articles 85 to 87 of the said

A list of the names and addresses of the Company's creditors may be inspected free of charge at the offices of Gildernew & Co., 27 Market Square, Dungannon, BT70 1JD between 10.00 am and 4.00pm on the two working days preceding the above meeting.

Creditors wishing to vote at the meeting must (unless they are individual creditors attending in person) lodge their proxies at the offices of Gildernew & Co., 27 Market Square, Dungannon, BT70 1JD no later than 12.00 noon on 28th February 2017.

The resolutions at the creditors' meeting may include a resolution specifying the terms on which any office holder is to be remunerated. The meeting may receive information about, or be asked to approve, cost of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the meeting. By Order of the Board

A McAnerney, Director 13 February 2017

(2717299)

RESOLUTION FOR WINDING-UP

E AND D REALISATIONS LIMITED

(Company Number NI605873)

Previous Name of Company: English and Drummond Limited Registered office: 26-28 Bishop Street, Londonderry/Derry BT48 6PP Principal trading address: 5 Point Street, Larne, Antrim BT40 1HY At a General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held on 14 February 2017 the following

Resolutions were duly passed, as a Special Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily."

"That Dorothy Brown be appointed as Liquidator for the purposes of

At the subsequent Meeting of Creditors held on 9 February 2017 the appointment of Dorothy Brown as Liquidator was confirmed.

Office Holder Details: *Dorothy Avice Brown* (IP number 9383) of Even Keel Financial Limited, 26-28 Bishop Street, Londonderry/Derry BT48 6PP. Date of Appointment: 9 February 2017. Further information about this case is available from the offices of Even Keel Financial Limited on 028 7187 8141 or at dorothy@evenkeelfinancial.co.uk.

Crawford Leitch , Director (2714508)

Liquidation by the Court

PETITIONS TO WIND-UP

In the HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE NORTHERN IRELAND No 004090 of 2017

In the Matter of **ONDAVA INVESTMENTS LIMITED**

(Company Number NI026827)

AND IN THE MATTER OF THE INSOLVENCY (NORTHERN IRELAND) ORDER 1989

A petition to wind up the above-named company of 13 Antrim Street, Lisburn, County Antrim, BT28 1AU presented on 12 January 2017 by the DEPARTMENT OF FINANCE, LAND & PROPERTY SERVICES (RATING), 3rd Floor, Lanyon Plaza, Lanyon Place, Belfast, BT1 3LP claiming to be a creditor of the company will be heard at The Royal Courts of Justice, Chichester Street, Belfast, BT1 3JE,

On Thursday

Date: 2 March 2017

Time: 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the petition can be heard) Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the petitioner or its solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.016 by 16.00 hours on 1 March 2017.

Crown Solicitor for Northern Ireland

Crown Solicitor for Northern Re Crown Solicitor's Office Royal Courts of Justice Chichester Street Belfast

BT1 3JY

16 February 2017

(2717297)

In the HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE NORTHERN IRELAND No 004617 of 2017

In the Matter of T & P DISTRIBUTION LIMITED

(Company Number NI608151)

AND IN THE MATTER OF THE INSOLVENCY (NORTHERN IRELAND) ORDER 1989

A petition to wind up the above-named company of 2 Aghareany Close, Donaghmore, Dungannon, County Tyrone, BT70 1SX presented on 13 January 2017 by HER MAJESTY'S REVENUE & CUSTOMS of 100 Parliament Street, London, SW1A 2BQ claiming to be a creditor of the company will be heard at The Royal Courts of Justice, Chichester Street, Belfast, BT1 3JE,

On Thursday

Date: 2 March 2017

Time: 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the petition can be heard) Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the petitioner or its solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.016 by 16.00 hours on 1 March 2017.

Crown Solicitor for Northern Ireland

Crown Solicitor's Office Royal Courts of Justice Chichester Street

Belfast BT1 3JY

16 February 2017

(2717298)

WINDING-UP ORDERS

THE INSOLVENCY (NORTHERN IRELAND) ORDER 1989 DOWNVIEW WEST LIMITED

(Company Number NI627736)

By Order dated 09/02/2017, the above-named company (registered office at 27a Parade, Donaghadee, BT21 0HE) was ordered to be wound up by the High Court of Justice in Northern Ireland.

Commencement of winding up, 29/12/2016

Official Receiver (2717300)

THE INSOLVENCY (NORTHERN IRELAND) ORDER 1989 DREW PROPERTIES LIMITED

(Company Number NI059870)

By Order dated 09/02/2017, the above-named company (registered office at 103a Bridge Street, Portadown, Craigavon, BT63 5AA) was ordered to be wound up by the High Court of Justice in Northern Ireland.

Commencement of winding up, 30/12/2016

Official Receiver (2717306)

THE INSOLVENCY (NORTHERN IRELAND) ORDER 1989 TM US TOOLS LTD

(Company Number NI621445)

By Order dated 09/02/2017, the above-named company (registered office at 150 Loughinisland Road, Downpatrick, BT30 8QZ) was ordered to be wound up by the High Court of Justice in Northern Ireland

Commencement of winding up, 02/11/2016

Official Receiver (2717305)

THE INSOLVENCY (NORTHERN IRELAND) ORDER 1989 KINNAIRD PROPERTY DEVELOPMENTS LIMITED

(Company Number NI040660)

By Order dated 09/02/2017, the above-named company (registered office at 44 Main Street, Caledon, Dungannon, BT68 4TZ) was ordered to be wound up by the High Court of Justice in Northern Ireland.

Commencement of winding up, 08/08/2016

Official Receiver (2717303)

Members' voluntary liquidation

APPOINTMENT OF LIQUIDATORS

PURSUANT TO ARTICLE 95 OF THE INSOLVENCY (NORTHERN IRELAND) ORDER 1989

Name of Company: ELLE ENTERPRISES (NI) LTD

Company Number: NI065757

Nature of Business: Provision of training services
Type of Liquidation: Members Voluntary Liquidation
Registered office: 91/97 Ormeau Road, Belfast, BT7 1SH

Nicholas McKeague, McKeague Morgan & Company, 27 College

Gardens, Belfast BT9 6BS Office Holder Number: GBNI 018. Date of Appointment: 16th February 2017

By whom Appointed: Members (2717289)

FINAL MEETINGS

IN THE MATTER OF

THE INSOLVENCY (NORTHERN IRELAND) ORDER 1989 AND

L&B (NO 146) LIMITED

(IN MEMBER'S VOLUNTARY LIQUIDATION)

(Company Number NI067720)

Notice is hereby given pursuant to Article 80 of the INSOLVENCY (NORTHERN IRELAND) ORDER 1989, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above named company will be held at the office of Harbinson Mulholland, Centrepoint, 24 Ormeau Avenue, Belfast BT2 8HS, on 20 March 2017 at 10:30 am for the purpose of receiving an account of the liquidator's acts and dealings and of the conduct of the winding-up.

Forms of general and specific proxy, if intended to be used must be duly completed and lodged to the offices of Harbinson Mulholland, Centrepoint, 24 Ormeau Avenue, Belfast BT2 8HS no later than midday on 17 March 2017.

Noel Lavery Liquidator

Dated: 10 February 2017 (2714082)

IN THE MATTER OF

THE INSOLVENCY (NORTHERN IRELAND) ORDER 1989

MIDA ELECTRICAL LIMITED

(IN MEMBERS' VOLUNTARY LIQUIDATION)

(Company Number NI610843)

Notice is hereby given pursuant to Article 80 of the INSOLVENCY (NORTHERN IRELAND) ORDER 1989, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above named company will be held at the office of Harbinson Mulholland, Centrepoint, 24 Ormeau Avenue, Belfast BT2 8HS, on 23rd March 2017 at 11:00 am for the purpose of receiving an account of the liquidator's acts and dealings and of the conduct of the winding-up.

Forms of general and specific proxy, if intended to be used, must be duly completed and lodged to the offices of Harbinson Mulholland, Centrepoint, 24 Ormeau Avenue, Belfast BT2 8HS no later than midday on 22nd March 2017

Dated: 17th February 2017

Noel Lavery

Liquidator (2717287)

IN THE MATTER OF

THE INSOLVENCY (NORTHERN IRELAND) ORDER 1989 AND

PS1957 LTD

(IN MEMBER'S VOLUNTARY LIQUIDATION)

(Company Number NI028136)

Notice is hereby given pursuant to Article 80 of the INSOLVENCY (NORTHERN IRELAND) ORDER 1989, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above named company will be held at the office of Harbinson Mulholland, Centrepoint, 24 Ormeau Avenue, Belfast BT2 8HS, on 20 March 2017 at 10:00 am for the purpose of receiving an account of the liquidator's acts and dealings and of the conduct of the winding-up.

Forms of general and specific proxy, if intended to be used must be duly completed and lodged to the offices of Harbinson Mulholland, Centrepoint, 24 Ormeau Avenue, Belfast BT2 8HS no later than midday on 17 March 2017.

Noel Lavery

Liquidator

Dated: 10 February 2017 (2714077)

NOTICE OF FINAL MEETING

THE INSOLVENCY (NORTHERN IRELAND) ORDER 1989 W.H.S. PROJECT MANAGEMENT LIMITED

(IN MEMBERS' VOLUNTARY LIQUIDATION)

(Company Number NI022321)

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a final meeting of the members of W.H.S. Project Management Limited will be held at 2.00 p.m on Monday, 20th March 2017. The meeting will be held at the offices of Napier & Sons. 1/9 Castle Arcade. Belfast, BT1 5DF.

The meeting is called pursuant to Article 80 of the Insolvency (NI) Order 1989 for the purpose of receiving an account showing the manner in which the winding-up of the company has been conducted and the property of the company disposed of, and to receive any explanation that may be considered necessary. Any member entitled to attend and vote at the meeting is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote on their behalf. A proxy need not be a member of the company.

The following resolutions will be considered at the meeting:

- 1. That the Liquidator's final report and receipts and payments account be approved.
- 2. That the Liquidator receives her release and discharge.

Proxies to be used at the meeting must be returned to the offices of Napier & Sons, 1/9 Castle Arcade, Belfast, BT1 5DF, no later than 12 noon on the working day immediately before the meeting.

Brigid Napier Liquidator

. 17th February 2017 (2717295)

NOTICES TO CREDITORS

IN THE MATTER OF THE INSOLVENCY (NI) ORDER 1989 AND IN THE MATTER OF ELLE ENTERPRISES (NI) LTD

(In Members' Voluntary Liquidation)

(Company Number NI065757)

I, Nicholas McKeague give notice that I was appointed liquidator of the above named company on 16th February 2017 by a resolution of members.

Notice is hereby given that the creditors of the above named company are required on or before 24th March 2017 to send their names and addresses and the particulars of their debts or claims and the names of their solicitors if any, to Nicholas McKeague of McKeague Morgan & Co, 27 College Gardens, Belfast BT9 6BS, the liquidator of the said company, and, if so by notice in writing from the said liquidator, or by their solicitor, or personally to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

This company is solvent and all known creditors have been or will be paid in full.

N McKeague, Liquidator Dated 17th February 2017

(2717291)

RESOLUTION FOR VOLUNTARY WINDING-UP

INSOLVENCY (NI) ORDER 1989 ELLE ENTERPRISES (NI) LTD

(Company Number NI065757)

Registered in Northern Ireland Number

At a general meeting of the company's shareholders held on 16th February 2017 at the offices of McKeague Morgan & Co, 27 College Gardens, Belfast, BT9 6BS the following resolutions were passed: No's 1 & 2 as special resolutions and No's 3 to 4 as ordinary resolutions:

- 1. That the company be wound up voluntarily.
- 2. That any residual non-cash assets be distributed in specie
- 3. That Nicholas McKeague of McKeague Morgan & Company, 27 College Gardens, Belfast BT9 6BS be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for such winding up.
- 4. That the Liquidator shall divide amongst the members according to their rights and interests any surplus assets of the Company.
- 5. That the liquidator's remuneration shall be fixed by reference to the time properly given by the liquidator and his staff in attending to matters arising in the winding up, including those falling outside his statutory duties undertaken at the request of members, within the terms of a previously agreed fee with McKeague Morgan & Company. By order of the board

D . McAleese

Dated 17th February 2017

(2717292)

Partnerships

PETITIONS TO WIND-UP

In the HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE NORTHERN IRELAND No 66092 of 2016

MR H J STUART & MRS D BYERS

formerly the Partnership

AND IN THE MATTER OF THE INSOLVENT PARTNERSHIPS ORDER (NORTHERN IRELAND) 1995

A Petition to wind up Mr H J Stuart & Mrs D Byers formerly of Flowerdale House, Baragh Road, Ballinamallard, Enniskillen, County Fermanagh, BT94 2AJ which business was that of Printers, presented on 29 July 2016 by the COMMISSIONERS OF HER MAJESTY'S REVENUE & CUSTOMS, 100 Parliament Street, London, SW1A 2BQ claiming to be a creditor of the partnership will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Chichester Street, Belfast, BT1 3JE

On Thursday

Date: 2 March 2017

Time: 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the petition can be heard) Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the petition (whether in support or opposition) must give notice of intention to do so to the petitioner or its solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.016 of the Insolvency Rules (Northern Ireland) 1991 by 1600 hours on 1 March 2017.

Crown Solicitor for Northern Ireland Crown Solicitor's Office Royal Courts of Justice Chichester Street Belfast BT1 3JY

(2717296)

In the HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE NORTHERN IRELAND

No 123010 of 2016

16 February 2017

CASTLE SIGNS

the partnership

AND IN THE MATTER OF THE INSOLVENT PARTNERSHIPS ORDER (NORTHERN IRELAND) 1995

A Petition to wind up Castle Signs at Unit 36, Carrickfergus Industrial Estate, 75 Belfast Road, Carrickfergus, County Antrim, BT38 8PH which business is that of a Sign Manufacturer presented on 15 December 2016 by the COMMISSIONERS OF HER MAJESTY'S REVENUE & CUSTOMS, 100 Parliament Street, London, SW1A 2BQ claiming to be a creditor of the partnership will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Chichester Street, Belfast, BT1 3JE

On Thursday

Date: 2 March 2017

Time: 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the petition can be heard) Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the petition (whether in support or opposition) must give notice of intention to do so to the petitioner or its solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.016 of the Insolvency Rules (Northern Ireland) 1991 by 1600 hours on 1 March 2017

Crown Solicitor for Northern Ireland Crown Solicitor's Office Royal Courts of Justice Chichester Street Belfast BT1 3JY 16 February 2017

(2717301)

PEOPLE

Personal insolvency

BANKRUPTCY ORDERS

BROWN. KELLIE

Also known as: Carson

Occupation Senior Customer Advisor, residing 123 The Meadows, Randalstown, BT41 2JD, lately residing at 4d Creighton Mews, Belfast, BT17 0LD

In the The High Court of Justice in Northern Ireland

No 010762 of 2017

Date of Filing Petition: 01 February 2017 Bankruptcy order date: 09 February 2017

Whether Debtor's or Creditor's PetitionDebtor's (2716603)

GRIBBEN, ANTHONY PETER

Occupation Light Engineer t/a Gribben Ironworks, residing at 40 Annavale Green, Keady, Armagh, BT60 2RT, t/a 157 Keady Road,

Armagh, BT60 3AE

In the The High Court of Justice in Northern Ireland

No 112835 of 2016

Date of Filing Petition: 18 November 2016 Bankruptcy order date: 06 February 2017

Whether Debtor's or Creditor's PetitionCreditor's (2716604)

This notice is in substitution for that which appeared in the Belfast Gazette on 23rd December 2016 – notice ID 2672579, issue number 7904 and page 1004 in the 28th December 2016 printed edition. https://www.thegazette.co.uk/notice/2672579

THE INSOLVENCY (NORTHERN IRELAND) ORDER 1989 MAURICE HUGHES

ERROR

Please note: the notice of 23 December 2016 relating to the bankruptcy order should have read:-

Name: Maurice Hughes Occupation: Car Salesman

Address(es): Residential: 1 Drumgrannon Heights, Dungannon, Co

Tyrone, BT71 7TW

Business: 26 Charlemont Street, Dungannon, County Tyrone, BT71

7SL

Business - Former: 76 Clonfeacle Road, Blackwatertown, Dungannon,

County Tyrone, BT71 7HP

Date of Bankruptcy Order: 12 December 2016

All debts due to this estate should be paid to the Official Receiver, Insolvency Service, Fermanagh House, Ormeau Avenue, Belfast, BT2 8NJ.

Date: 17 February 2017 Official Receiver

(2717302)

LEDDY, JOHN BRENDAN

Occupation Electrician/Plumber, 1 Dunkeld Road, Bangor, BT19 6RQ In the The High Court of Justice in Northern Ireland

No 120439 of 2016

Date of Filing Petition: 07 December 2016 Bankruptcy order date: 08 February 2017

Whether Debtor's or Creditor's PetitionCreditor's (2716605)

MALONEY, JOHN GERARD

Occupation Shift Worker, 93 Cullingtree Road, Belfast, BT12 4JU In the The High Court of Justice in Northern Ireland

No 010631 of 2017

Date of Filing Petition: 01 February 2017 Bankruptcy order date: 09 February 2017 Whether Debtor's or Creditor's PetitionDebtor's

ether Debtor's or Creditor's PetitionDebtor's (2716608)

MCALEER, ANGELA

Occupation Unknown, residing at 107 Kevlin Road, Omagh, BT78 1PL, formerly residing at 82B Derry Road, Omagh, BT78 5ED In the The High Court of Justice in Northern Ireland

No 088174 of 2015

Date of Filing Petition: 17 September 2015 Bankruptcy order date: 06 February 2017

Whether Debtor's or Creditor's PetitionCreditor's (2716610)

MEEHAN, PAUL

Occupation Surveyor, 11 Chapel Road, Camlough, Newry, BT35 7HN

In the The High Court of Justice in Northern Ireland

No 084254 of 2016

Date of Filing Petition: 09 September 2016 Bankruptcy order date: 06 February 2017

Whether Debtor's or Creditor's PetitionCreditor's (2716606)

NEELY, IAN ADAM

Occupation Fire Fighter, 31 Rogan Wood, Newtownabbey, BT36 4BG

In the The High Court of Justice in Northern Ireland

No 011179 of 2017

Date of Filing Petition: 02 February 2017 Bankruptcy order date: 09 February 2017

Whether Debtor's or Creditor's PetitionDebtor's (2716607)

TULL, MARIE

Occupation Unknown, 93c Devenish Drive, Monkstown, BT37 0HE

In the The High Court of Justice in Northern Ireland

No 106604 of 2016

Date of Filing Petition: 03 November 2016 Bankruptcy order date: 10 February 2017

Whether Debtor's or Creditor's PetitionCreditor's (2716609)

Wills & probate

DECEASED ESTATES - BELFAST EDITION

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN pursuant to section 28 (Deceased Estates) of the Trustee Act (Northern Ireland) 1958, that any person having a claim against or an interest in the estate of any of the deceased persons whose names and addresses are set out below is hereby required to send particulars in writing of his claim or interest to the person or persons whose names and addresses are set out below, and to send such particulars before the date specified in relation to that deceased person displayed below, after which date the personal representatives will distribute the estate among the persons entitled thereto having regard only to the claims and interests of which they have had notice and will not, as respects the property so distributed, be liable to any person of whose claim they shall not then have had notice.

Name of Deceased (Surname first)		Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notice of claims to be given	
	ANDERSON, ALLEN WILLIAM	52 DRUMBEG ROAD DUNMURRY BELFAST BT17 9LE. 5 October 2014	FARRER & CO LLP, 966 Lincoln's Inn Fields, London WC2A 3LH	28 April 2017	(2714084)
	COUSINS, Margaret Ann Elizabeth	11 Seymour Park, Lisburn, County Antrim. 9 December 2016	W G Maginess & Son, Solicitors for the Personal Representatives, 68 Bow Street, Lisburn	18 April 2017	(2716543)
	GREEN, FRANCIS OLIVER	of 47 CONOR RISE, STEWARTSTOWN ROAD, BELFAST, CO. ANTRIM, BT11 9LP. 14 March 2016	Gary N Daly Solicitors Limited, Solicitors for the Personal Representatives, 416-418 Ormeau Road, Gawally, Belfast, Co Down BT7 3HY	23 April 2017	(2717304)
	LONEY, William James	17 Legacorry Park, Richhill, Armagh in the County of Armagh. Retired Cabinet Maker. 30 December 2016	John J Taylor Solicitors, Solicitors for the Personal Representatives, 1 Mallview Terrace, Armagh, County Armagh BT61 9AN	26 April 2017	(2716542)
	MCKENZIE, Martha Nesbitt	Strathearn Court Care Home, 229-231 Belmont Road, Belfast BT4 2AH and formerly of 26 Sefton Park, Belfast BT4 1PN . 9 May 2016	Mackenzie & Dorman, Solicitors for the Personal Representatives, 94/96 Holywood Road, Belfast BT4 1NN	18 April 2017	(2716541)

Terms and Conditions Relating to Submission of Notices

The Gazette (which includes the London, Belfast and Edinburgh Gazette) is the Official Public Record and the United Kingdom's longest continuously published newspaper. It has been published by Authority since 1665. The Gazette publishes official, legal and regulatory notices pursuant to legislation and on behalf of the persons who are required by law to notify the public at large of certain information. For the avoidance of doubt all references to "The Gazette" shall include the London, Belfast and Edinburgh and any supplements to the Gazette, as well as all mediums, including the online and paper versions of the Gazette.

The Gazette is published by the Publisher (as defined below) under the authority and superintendence of the Controller of Her Majesty's Stationery Office at The National Archives. Notices received for publication can fall under the following broad headings:

Church, Companies, Education and Qualifications, Environment and Infrastructure, Health and Medicine, Money, Parliament and Assemblies, People, Royal Family and State. Further information can be found at www.thegazette.co.uk.

These terms and conditions ("Terms and Conditions") govern submission of Notices (as defined below) to The Gazette. By submitting Notices, howsoever communicated, whether at the website www.thegazette.co.uk (the "Website") or by email, post and/or facsimile, the Advertiser (as defined below) agrees to be bound by these Terms and Conditions. Where the Advertiser is acting as an agent or as a representative of a principal, the Advertiser warrants that the principal agrees to be bound by these Terms and Conditions. The Publisher reserves the right to modify these Terms and Conditions at any time. Such modifications shall be effective immediately upon publication of the modified terms and conditions. By submitting Notices to The Gazette after the Publisher has published notice of such modifications, the Advertiser, including any principal, agrees to be bound by the revised Terms and Conditions.

1 Definitions

- 1.1 In these Terms and Conditions: "Advertiser" means any company, firm or person who has requested to place a Notice in The Gazette, whether acting on their own account or as agent or representative of a principal; "Authorised Scale of Charges" means the scale of charges set out at in the printed copy of the Gazette or at https://www.thegazette.co.uk/place-notice/pricing as modified from time to time; "Charges" means the payment due for the acceptance of a Notice by the Publisher payable by the Advertiser as set out in the Authorised Scale of Charges; "Local Newspaper Notice" means any notice placed in a local newspaper rather than The Gazette; "Notice" means all advertisements and state, public, legal or other notices (without limitation) placed in The Gazette, save in respect of any Local Newspaper Notice, to which other terms may apply where indicated in these Terms and Conditions; "Publisher" means The Stationery Office Limited, with registered company number 03049649.
- 1.2 the singular includes the plural and vice-versa; and
- 1.3 any reference to any legislative provision shall be deemed to include any subsequent re-enactment or amending provision.
- 2 By submitting a Notice to the Publisher, the Advertiser agrees to be bound by these Terms and Conditions which, unless stated otherwise in these Terms and Conditions, represent the entire terms agreed between the parties in relation to the publication of Notices in The Gazette and which every Notice shall be subject to. For the avoidance of doubt, these Terms and Conditions shall prevail over any other terms or conditions (whether or not inconsistent with these Terms and Conditions) contained or referred to in any correspondence or documentation submitted by the Advertiser or implied by custom, practice or course of dealing which the parties agree shall not apply, unless otherwise expressly agreed in writing by the Publisher.
- 3 The Publisher reserves the right, to be exercised at its sole and absolute discretion, to make reasonable efforts to verify the validity of the Advertiser.
- 4 The Publisher may, at its sole and absolute discretion, edit the Notice, subject to the following restrictions:
 - $4.1\,$ the sense of the Notice submitted by the Advertiser will not be altered;
 - 4.2 Notices shall be edited for house style only, not for content;
 - 4.3 Notices can be edited to remove obvious duplications of information:

- 4.4 Notices can be edited to re-position material for style;
- 4.5 any additions, amendments or deletions required in order to include the minimum necessary information set out in any Notice guidelines shall be confirmed with the Advertiser; and
- 4.6 subject to clause 5 below, no amendments to the text (other than those made as a consequence of 4.1 4.5 above) shall be made without confirmation from the Advertiser.

For the avoidance of doubt, the Advertiser agrees and accepts that, subject to the limited rights to edit any Notice referred to above, it is the Advertiser that shall be solely responsible for the content of any Notice, including its validity and accuracy and that the Publisher shall not be responsible for, nor shall have any liability in respect of such content in any way whatsoever.

- 5 The Advertiser accepts that it submits a Notice entirely at its own risk and that the Publisher shall have the sole and absolute discretion whether to accept a Notice for publication or the timing of any publication of a Notice, such decision to be final. The Advertiser must satisfy itself as to the legal, statutory and/or procedural requirements and accuracy relating to any Notice. Where the Publisher has accepted a Notice for publication, the Publisher shall have the sole and absolute discretion to refuse to publish where the content of the Notice, in the publisher's sole opinion, may not comply with any such requirements. In such instances, the Publisher shall notify the Advertiser of any action required to remedy any deficiency and publication shall not take place until the Publisher is satisfied that such action has been taken by the Advertiser.
- 6 Neither the Publisher nor The National Archives (or any successor organisation) (including affiliates, officers, directors, agents, subcontractors and/or employees) shall be liable for any liabilities, losses, damages, expenses, costs (including all interest, penalties, legal costs (including on a full indemnity basis) and other professional costs and/or expenses) suffered or incurred, howsoever arising (including negligence), whether arising from the acts or omissions of the Publisher, The National Archives and/or the Advertiser and/or any third party (including, without limitation, any principal of the Advertiser) or arising out of or made in connection with the Notice or otherwise except only that nothing in these Terms and Conditions shall limit or exclude any liability for fraudulent misrepresentation, or for death or personal injury resulting from the Publisher's or The National Archives' negligence or the negligence of the their agents, subcontractors and/or or employees.
- 7 For the avoidance of doubt, subject to clause 6 above, in no circumstances shall the Publisher be liable for any economic losses (including, without limitation, loss of revenues, profits, contracts, business or anticipated savings), any loss of goodwill or reputation, or any special, indirect or consequential damages (however arising, including negligence).
- 8 Where the Publisher is responsible for any error including which, in the Publisher's reasonable opinion, causes a substantive change to the meaning of a Notice or would affect the legal efficacy of a Notice, upon becoming aware of such error, the Publisher shall publish the corrected Notice at no charge and at the next suitable opportunity. Both parties agree (including on behalf of any principal, if applicable) that this shall be the sole remedy of the Advertiser (including any principal, if applicable) and full extent of the limit of the Publishers liability in these circumstances.
- 9 In the event that the Publisher believes, in its sole opinion, an Advertiser is submitting Notices in bad faith, is in breach of clause 11 below, or has dealings with Advertisers who are in breach of these Terms and Conditions or has breached such Terms and Conditions previously, the Publisher may require further verification of information to be provided by the Advertiser and may, at its sole and absolute discretion, delay publication of those Notices until it is satisfied that the Notice it has received is based on authentic information.
- 10 The location of the Notice in The Gazette shall be at the discretion of the Publisher. For the avoidance of doubt, the Notice shall be published in the house style of The Gazette.
- 11 The Advertiser warrants:
 - 11.1 that it has the right, power and authority to submit the Notice;
 - 11.2 the Notice is not false, inaccurate, misleading, nor does it contain potentially fraudulent information;
 - 11.3 the Notice is submitted in good faith, does not contravene any law (statutory or otherwise) nor is it in any way illegal, defamatory or an infringement of any other party's rights or an infringement of the

British Code of Advertising Practice (as amended and updated from time to time), nor is it subject to any court order prohibiting such publication.

12 To the extent permissible by law the Publisher excludes all warranties, conditions or other terms, whether implied by statute or otherwise, relating to the placing of any Notices.

13 The Advertiser agrees to fully indemnify and hold the Publisher and The National Archives (or any successor organisation), including any affiliates, officers, directors, agents, subcontractors and employees harmless from all liabilities, costs, expenses, damages and losses (including, without limitation) any direct, indirect, consequential and/or special losses and/or damage, loss of profit, loss of reputation and/or goodwill and all interest, penalties and legal costs (calculated on a full indemnity basis) and all other professional costs and/or expenses (including legal costs) suffered or incurred (including negligence) in respect of any matter arising out of, in connection with or relating to any Notice, including (without limitation) in respect of any claim and/or demand (including threatened and/or potential claims or demands) made by any third party which may constitute a breach, threatened and/or potential breach by the Advertiser (or their principal) of these Terms and Conditions or any breach and/or potential breach by the Advertiser of any law and/or any of the rights of a third party. The Publisher shall consult with the Advertiser as to the way in which such applicable claims, demands or potential claims or demands are handled but the Publisher shall retain the sole, absolute and final decision on all aspects of any matter arising from the aforementioned indemnity, including the choice of instructing legal representatives, steps taken in or related litigation and/or decisions to settle the case. The Advertiser shall use best endeavours to provide, at its own expense, such co-operation and assistance as the Publisher may reasonably request including in respect of any principal (if applicable) and including, without limitation, the provision of and/or access to witnesses, access to premises and delivery up of documents and/or any evidence, including supporting any associated litigation and/or dispute resolution process.

14 The Advertiser shall promptly notify the Publisher in writing of any actual, threatened or suspected claim made by a third party or parties against the Advertiser and/or the Publisher in relation to a Notice. The Publisher reserves the right, following a claim or threatened claim, to immediately remove the Notice which is the subject of the complaint from the website at www.thegazette.co.uk and all other websites controlled by the Publisher containing the Notice, as well as from any other medium in which the Notice has been placed that is controlled by The Gazette, where possible. The Publisher may require the Advertiser to amend the Notice at its own cost before it agrees to republish the Notice if it is capable of rectification to avoid the claim, threatened or suspected claim. Any reinstatement of the Notice shall be at the sole and absolute discretion of the Publisher, whose decision in respect of such matter shall be final. Other than withdrawal of a Notice following a claim or threatened claim, withdrawal of a Notice post-publication shall take place only upon the written instructions of The National Archives (or any successor organisation) or if there is a credible claim that the continuing presence of a Notice endangers an individual's personal safety or a request is received from any applicable regulatory and/or enforcement authorities.

15 The Advertiser acknowledges that the Publisher may re-use Notices and/or allow third parties to re-use Notices accepted for publication in The Gazette, and hereby assigns to the Publisher for and on behalf of the Crown, all rights, including but not limited to, copyright and/or other such intellectual property rights (as applicable) in all Notices, and warrants that any such activity in respect of any Notice (including any activity in the preparation of such Notice for publication in The Gazette) by the Publisher and/or third parties does not and will not infringe any legal right of the Advertiser or any third party. For the avoidance of doubt, all Notices and any content therein shall be Crown copyright and may be subject to the Open Government Licence (or any variation thereof).

16 The Advertiser accepts that the purpose of The Gazette is to disseminate information of interest to the public as widely as possible in the public interest and that the information contained in the Notices published in The Gazette may be used by third parties after publication for any purpose and that such use may be beyond the control of The Gazette. In such instances, the Publisher accepts and the Advertiser agrees that the Publisher shall have no liability whatsoever in respect of such use by third parties.

17 The Advertiser acknowledges and agrees that the publication of any Notice is subject to any court order and/or direction of the court or such other regulatory and/or enforcement authorities including the Information Commissioner's Office, the police, the Financial Conduct Authority (and such other related regulatory organisations), the Solicitors Regulation Authority and such other authorities as may be applicable (without limitation) and that the Publisher may delay, refuse to publish or withdraw from publication if it has received evidence to that effect and may not publish such notice until it has received written evidence from the court (as the Publisher may reasonably require from time to time) that demonstrates that any previous order and/or direction has been withdrawn and/or is no longer applicable (as the Publisher may reasonably require from time to time) and/or. subject to any statutory and/or applicable laws, The Gazette may share information and/or data related to the Notice and/or the Advertiser's account related to such authorities and the Advertiser hereby consents to such disclosure(s).

18 In respect of any Local Newspaper Notice, this clause 18 shall apply. For the avoidance of doubt, all other terms of the Terms and Conditions shall apply to Local Newspaper Notices only to the extent that they do not conflict with the terms set out below. In the event of any conflict, the terms set out in this clause 18 shall prevail:

18.1 The Local Newspaper Notice may be placed in a local newspaper by any subcontractor and/or a third party organisation at the Publisher's sole and absolute discretion and the Advertiser hereby consents to such use (including any activity that is ancillary and/or reasonably necessary to such use). For the avoidance of doubt, this may include the processing of personal data in accordance with the Data Protection Act 1998, as amended ("DPA"), by the Publisher, any subcontractor and/or third party organisation, together with the local newspaper and related organisations;

18.2 The placement of a Local Newspaper Notice shall be upon the standard terms and conditions of the local newspaper in question in addition to these Terms and Conditions. The Advertiser expressly agrees to such local newspaper terms and by submitting a Local Newspaper Notice to The Gazette, expressly consents to the Publisher, its subcontractors and/or any applicable third party organisation agreeing to such terms on behalf of the Advertiser;

18.2.1 To the extent that such local newspaper and the applicable terms allow, where the Publisher, any subcontractor, any third party acting on behalf of the Publisher and/or the local newspaper is responsible for any error including (without limitation), the Publisher, the Publisher shall arrange for the local newspaper to publish the corrected Local Newspaper Notice at no additional cost to the Advertiser. Both parties agree (including on behalf of any principal, if applicable) that this shall be the sole remedy of the Advertiser (including any principal, if applicable) and the full extent of the limit of liability in these circumstances;

19 In the event that a corrected Local Newspaper Notice is not published for whatever reason, the total aggregate liability of the Publisher and The National Archives, whether direct or indirect, and including (without limitation) all liabilities, losses, damages, expenses, costs (including all interest, penalties, legal costs and/or other professional costs and/or expenses) suffered or incurred, howsoever arising (including negligence), whether arising from the acts and/or omissions of the Publisher, The National Archives and/or the Advertiser and/or any third party (including, without limitation, any principal of the Advertiser) or arising out of or made in connection with the Notice or otherwise shall be limited to the value of the Local Newspaper Notice placed through The Gazette except that nothing in these Terms and Conditions shall limit or exclude any liability for fraudulent misrepresentation, or for death or personal injury resulting from the Publisher's or The National Archives' negligence or the negligence of the their agents, subcontractors and/or employees or third parties acting on behalf of the Publisher.

20 The Advertiser accepts that the Charges may be amended from time to time and will be payable at the rate in force at the time of invoicing unless otherwise agreed by the Publisher in writing. The Charges must be paid in full by the Advertiser in advance of publication unless other requirements of the Publisher in respect of the payment of such Charges (as determined from time to time) are notified to the Advertiser.

21 If the Advertiser wishes to make a complaint, all such complaints shall be submitted in writing to customer.services@thegazette.co.uk
22 Save in respect of The National Archives (or any successor organisation), a person who is not a party to these Terms and

Conditions has no right under the Contracts (Rights of Third Parties) Act 1999 to enforce any term of these Terms and Conditions but this does not affect any right or remedy of a party specified in these Terms and Conditions or which exists or is available apart from that Act.

23 These Terms and Conditions and all other express terms of the contract shall be governed and construed in accordance with the laws of England and the parties hereby submit to the exclusive jurisdiction of the English courts.

All communications on the business of The Belfast Gazette should be addressed to The Belfast Gazette, TSO Ireland, 19a Weavers Court, Weavers Court Business Park, Linfield Road, Belfast, BT12 5GH

Telephone: +44 (0)28 9089 5135 Fax: +44 (0)28 9023 5401

Email: belfast@thegazette.co.uk



AUTHORISED SCALE OF CHARGES From 1 January 2017			Public sector placing mandatory notices or state notices		All other advertisers		Voucher copy
		All charges are exclusive of VAT at the prevailing rate, currently 20%	XML, webform, Gazette template	Other	XML, webform, Gazette template	Other	
		No VAT is payable on printed copies	Ex VAT	Ex VAT	Ex VAT	Ex VAT	Zero VAT
		Corporate and Personal Insolvency Notices	20.00	£21.25	£60.20	£82.00	
		(2 - 5 Related Companies/Individuals charged at double the single rate)	20.00	£42.50	£120.40	£164.00	
	1	(6 - 10 Related Companies charged at treble the single rate)	20.00	£63.75	£180.60	£246.00	£1.30
		[Pursuant to the Insolvency Act 1986, the Insolvency Rules 1986, Companies (Forms) (Amendment) Regulations 1987 and any subsequent amending legislation]					
	2	Deceased Estates Notices Pursuant to s.28 Trustee Act (Northern Ireland) 1958	20.00	£21.25	£60.20	£82.00	£1.30
		All other Notices - charged by event	20.00	£21.25	£60.20	£82.00	
	3	(2 - 5 Related events will be charged at double the single rate)	20.00	£42.50	£120.40	£164.00	£1.30
		(6 - 10 Related events will be charged at treble the single rate)	20.00	£63.75	£180.60	£246.00	
		If you are unsure how to price your notice or your notice contains more than 40 events please contact belfast@thegazette.co.uk					
	4	Offline proofing		£37.20		£37.20	
	5	Late advertisements - accepted after 3pm, one day prior to publication		£37.20		£37.20	
	6	Withdrawal of Notices - after 3pm, one day prior to publication		£21.25	£60.20	£82.00	
	7	Other services					
		A brand, logo, map, signature image	£53.20	£53.20	£54.75	£54.75	
		Forwarding service for Deceased Estates	£53.20	£53.20	£54.75	£54.75	
		Newspaper placement for Deceased Estates (webform and template only)	£185.00		£185.00		
		Redaction of information within a published notice	£180.75	£180.75	£180.75	£180.75	
		Reinsertion of notice	£21.25	£21.25	£60.20	£82.00	

- An annual subscription to the printed copy is available for £82.00 (VAT exempt)
- An annual subscription to the pdf copy is available for £109.00 (plus VAT)
- A commemorative edition of this issue, or any past issue of The Gazette, is available for £70.00 (VAT exempt)
- Take advantage of The Gazette's research service: £30.00 for an individual/company name

For more information or to purchase a subscription or a commemorative edition, please telephone +44 (0)333 200 2434 or email customer.services@thegazette.co.uk, or visit www.thegazette.co.uk/shop

For more information and pricing for our data feeds services please telephone +44 (0)1603 696701 or email data@thegazette.co.uk



part of Williams Lea Tag

Published by TSO (The Stationery Office), part of Williams Lea, and available from:

Online

www.tsoshop.co.uk

Mail, Telephone, Fax & E-mail

TSO

PO BOX 29, Norwich, NR3 1GN

Telephone orders/General enquiries: +44 (0)333 202 5070

Fax orders: +44 (0)333 202 5080 E-mail: customer.services@tso.co.uk Textphone: +44 (0)333 202 5077

TSO@Blackwell and other Accredited Agents



Published and printed in the UK by The Stationery Office Limited under the authority and superintendence of Carol Tullo, Controller of Her Majesty's Stationery Office and Queen's Printer of Acts of Parliament